RESOLUTION NO. 2017-38

A RESOLUTION AMENDING RESOLUTION 2017-33, ADOPTED APRIL 25, 2017, AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER, ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF HURON, OHIO, TO SUPPORT THE REQUEST OF THE HURON GARDEN CLUB FOR THE PLACEMENT OF EVENT SIGNAGE IN THE MEDIAN AREA PROMOTING THEIR ANNUAL PLANT SALE

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF HURON, OHIO:

SECTION 1: The City Manager is authorized on behalf of the City of Huron, Ohio to support the request of the Huron Garden Club to place advertising signage in support of their annual plant sale in the median area from May 21, 2017 through May 27, 2017, said request to be substantially in the form of Exhibit "A" attached hereto and made a part hereof.

SECTION 2: That this Council hereby finds and determines that all formal actions relative to the adoption of this Resolution were taken in an open meeting of the Council and that all deliberations of this Council and of its committees, if any, which resulted in formal action, were taken in meetings open to the public in full compliance with applicable legal requirements, including O.R.C. §121.22.

SECTION 3: This Resolution shall be in full force and effect from and immediately following its adoption.

Brad Hartung, Mayor

ATTEST:

Clerk of Council

ADOPTED:

MAY 0 9 2017

HURON GARDEN CLUB

April 27, 2017

Huron City Council City Hall 417 Main Street Huron, OH 44839

> Sign Placement For Plant Sale May 27, 2017

Council Members:

We are petitioning this Council on behalf of the Huron Garden Club, a non-profit organization. This is a petition changing the date of the sale from May 20 to May 27 and the sign placement from May 14 to May 21.

We would like to put a sign -1'6'' by 2'8'' - in the median strip to help us raise money for the club. It will be put up Sunday, May 21, 2017 and taken down Saturday, May $\frac{20}{30}$ after 12:00 PM.

The money that we raise from this sale helps us purchase decorations for the Huron Library Christmas Tree, as well as gardening books and magazines.

Each year we also contribute \$100.00 to the McBride Arboretum on the Firelands BGSU campus on Rye Beach Road. We also maintain a flower garden at Lakefront Park and donate to Huron Helping Hands Food Pantry and Back to the Wild.

We thank you for your consideration and look forward to your favorable decision.

Sincerely,

Barbara Wagner, Secretary 10009 Church Road Huron, Ohio 44839